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PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS

By Lilliemae G. Ortiz

It is truly a pleasure and honor for me to serve as President of the New
Mexico School Boards Association. I have been looking forward to this
opportunity from the day I began serving on the Executive Committee as
Secretary-Treasurer several years ago. I thank you from the bottom of my heart
for the privilege and opportunity and I want you to know that I will give this
Association and each and every one of you my best
efforts.

I congratulate all of our Executive Committee
Officers: Lora Harlan, President-Elect; Donna
Archuleta, Vice-President; Joe Price, Secretary-
Treasurer; and Vicki Smith, Immediate Past-President on
their new positions. I have worked with them all before,
and I know first hand what a “first rate” “dedicated to
students” kind of crew they are. Our Executive Committee
coupled with our extremely capable Executive Director,
Mack Mitchell, as well as our equally competent staff will
place us in an advantageous position to tackle whatever
crosses our path.

I'am looking forward to 2006 and all the activities we as an Association
will be involved with. We have a lot of work to do in many different areas with
many challenges before us. As one of the many tasks we begin to work on, it is
my hope that the Association will re-visit our current Strategic Plan and see if it
clearly outlines the direction we want to be working towards. Regarding two
areas specifically, I believe we have the ability to grow as an Association and
continue to provide services to our constituents in the areas of policy service and
legislative advocacy.

Policy Service: Through the collaboration with the Arizona School
Boards Association, NMSBA began providing comprehensive policy
development services to various school boards statewide. I believe this service is
an excellent avenue for school districts to assure compliance with all state and
federal laws, rules and regulations in a consistent and thorough manner. It is my
hope that the NMSBA will work to double this effort in 2006 and ultimately hire
full time staff within our organization to fulfill the needs of New Mexico school
boards.

Legislative Advocacy: Over the years, we have steadily built a
foundation of strong legislative advocacy and expertise through the lobbying
efforts of our Executive Director. We have added the efforts of a contracted
lobbyist at the legislature and have been urging, encouraging and promoting
active participation from each school board as a whole and school board
members individually through our “legislative advocacy network.” It is my hope
that we continue to shore up these forces and strengthen our Association’s ability
to affect change in the best interests of our students and school board members
statewide. We cannot afford to loose momentum now and must be diligent in our
lobbying efforts, and we need each of you to help us in this regard.

It is my hope that your Executive Committee will continue to focus on
these two areas and bring other initiatives before your Board of Directors; and,
entire membership, if needed, to further strengthen the New Mexico School
Boards Association.

I hope you all had a very Merry Christmas and a wonderful New Year
celebration. Please know that I look forward to 2006 as being a very productive
and prosperous new year for the New Mexico School Boards Association.
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